
 

 
 

 
Dear sir, madam, 

 

Thank you very much for your entry for the FEI Driving European Championships for Children, Juniors and 

U25 in Kisbér-Ászár from 16th to 21st August 2022. 

Please find underneath important information about the Championships. 

 

- The program can be found on Hoefnet. Tentative starting orders and other important information 

will also be published on the website. Please keep in mind all information is subject to change. All 

other official communication will be done via the WhatsApp group of the Chefs d’Equipe. 

- Arrival is possible from 12.00pm Monday 15 August. Earlier arrival is not possible. 

- The veterinarian and steward team is present to welcome you between 12.00pm and 20.00pm on 

Monday and 8.00am and 15.00pm on Tuesday.  

- If you arrive outside these hours (but not before 12.00pm on Monday!) please inform the Show 

Office: +36 30 9028632 (Krisztina Horváth). 

- Make sure that you have the result of the test to Equine Infectious Anaemia (negative Coggins 

Test) not older than 12 months registered in the passports of your horses. 

- Take your horses’/ponies’ temperature twice daily 3 days before coming to Kisbér-Ászár! If you 

arrive on Monday 15 August, you have to start registering temperature in the FEI HorseApp from 

Friday 12 August on. Make sure you fill the Horse Health Self-certification form before arrival and 

bring your own thermometer with you! 

- The Examination on Arrival will be done by the FEI Treating Veterinarian before you enter the 

stables. This is where your horses’/ponies’ passport(s) will be collected by the stewards. 

- First bedding (straw) will be provided. Thereafter straw tickets can be purchased at the Show Office 

and can then be obtained from the Stable Manager during the fodder hours. Only pre-ordered 

shavings are available. Hay is not available. 

- The manure disposal (€40 per box) must be paid in cash upon arrival in the Office, through the 

Chefs d’Equipe. The amount will be refunded if the boxes are cleaned before departure. 

- Every competitor will receive a parking space of 7x20m. This includes space for one additional 

caravan or camper van for the Chef d’Equipe or team veterinarian. 1 electric hook-up per 

competitor is included in the entry fee.  

- There is no restriction on the use of (electric) bicycles. 

- Please bring your own bridle numbers and carriage numbers. 

- The marathon obstacles will be officially open on Wednesday 17 August after the approval of the 

PGJ and TD. Exact times to be communicated via WhatsApp. 

- Please note that only cones provided by the Organizing Committee are allowed. 

- There is a supermarket at walking/cycling distance from the showground. 

- Euros are accepted on the showground. There is a cash machine on the showground. 

- Dogs on the leash at all times. No open fires on the premises. 

- Due to the extreme dry weather and fire risk, smoking is NOT allowed on the entire showground, 

including the camp site. Designated smoking areas will be allocated. The filling up of swimming 

pools is not possible because of water shortage due to drought. 

- All drivers are taking part in the event at their own risk. The OC does not take any responsibility for 

any accident or illness that may befall any horse, competitor, groom or any other person. 
 

 

https://www.hoefnet.nl/kalender-uitslagen-startlijsten/ech-kisber-2022/


 

 
 

 
Dear Drivers,  

 

The OC is extremely happy to welcome you once again on their showground in Kisbér-Ászár for this 

amazing Championship. However, as you all may know and experienced, Europe and Hungary are in very 

difficult times. The war in Ukraine extremely affects our economy and therefore our energy sector is having 

a huge crisis. This is visible in the heavy fuel restrictions, such as fueling in cans is basically not possible or in 

very limited quantities. Also, this means that the available energy for organizers and operation of heavy 

generators is not possible. We kindly ask you to think about the usage of electric equipment during the 

show, such as heavy consumption grills, air conditioners etc. If that is not considered, we might be forced 

to apply some restrictions in order to protect the necessary use of power for all. It is also necessary that all 

equipment is safe and up to standard, as the security system of the power box is not tolerating overload, or 

broken connections, and can cause discomfort for everyone. If you feel that it is necessary to use extreme 

consuming equipment, such as air conditioners, or grills, we suggest to bring your own power generator for 

back up. We wish to remind you, that the maximum amount of fuel is 20l/day that can be purchased in 

cans, and 50l/day in cars. Naturally the OC is providing power and electric to all participants, and this 

message is just a kind request and advice.    

Thank you for your understanding and consideration. 

 

More information will be provided upon your arrival in Kisbér-Ászár. 

We wish you a safe journey and we look forward to welcoming you in Kisbér-Ászár! 

 

With kind regards, 

On behalf of the Organizing Committee 

 

Krisztina Horváth 

Show Office CH-EU-Youth Kisbér-Ászár 

M: +36309028632 

E: krisztina@hoefnet.nl 


